
 

 SAINT PIUS V Cannon Falls 

 SAINT JOSEPH Miesville 

 SAINT MARY New Trier 

 SAINT MATHIAS Hampton 

 SAINT JOHN       BAPTIST Vermillion 

THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST          JUNE 22, 2014 

the 



CHURCH DIRECTORY 2 

CHURCH OF ST. PIUS V 
410 Colvill St. W. • P.O. Box 367 

Cannon Falls, MN 55009 
507-263-2578 

Emergency # 651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:   Monday-Friday 
                9:00 am-4:00 pm 

Office closed for lunch 11:30 am-12:30 pm. 

Fax:  507-263-8005 
E-mail:  stpiusvcf@frontiernet.net 
Website:  www.stpiusvcf.org 
Pastor:  Father Fernando Ortega 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 

Masses 
Saturday  4:00 pm 
Sunday  8:30 am 
 

Weekdays Tuesday & Friday  8 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 3:00-3:30 pm 
Adoration:  Friday ~ 8:30 am - 8 pm 
 

Deacon Kevin Downie 
     kevin.downie@gmail.com 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

23955 Nicolai Ave. E. 
Hastings, MN 55033 

651-437-3526 
Emergency # 
651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:    Monday-Friday 
                  9:00 am-12:30 pm 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
Website: www.stjosephmiesville.com 
Pastor  Father Fernando Ortega 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 

Masses 
Saturday   6:00 pm 
Sunday       8:00 am (Latin) 
                    10:30 am 
 

Weekdays  Wednesday  5:00 pm 
                        Thursday  8:30 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 5:30-5:45 pm 
Adoration:  Thursday ~ 9 am-7 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT MARY 
8433 239th St. E. 

Hampton, MN 55031 
651-437-5546 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

 
 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     7:45-8:45 am 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: stmarysnewtrier@centurylink.net 
Website:  www.stmarysnewtrier.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 
Rectory Phone:  437-5652 

 

Masses 
Memorial Day Weekend—Labor Day 

Sunday  8:00 am 
After Labor Day—January 1 

Sunday  8:00 am 
January 1—Memorial Day Weekend 

Saturday  5:00 pm (Confessions at 4 pm) 
 

Weekdays  M & F -7:30 am & 1st Sat 8:30 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 9:00-9:30 am 
 

Adoration:  Monday   8 am - 4 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT 

MATHIAS 
23315 Northfield Blvd. 
Hampton, MN 55031 

651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri    8:00—4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website:  www.stmathias.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 
Rectory Phone:  437-5652 

Masses 
Memorial Day Weekend—Labor Day 

Sunday  10:00 am 
After Labor Day—January 1 

Saturday  5:00 pm (Confessions at 4 pm) 
January 1—Memorial Day Weekend 

Sunday  8:00 am 
 

Weekdays  T & F   8:30 am 
 

Confessions Friday 9:00 –9:30 am 
 

Adoration: Tuesday ~ 9 am - 7 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT JOHN  
THE BAPTIST 
106 W. Main St.  

Vermillion, MN 55085 
651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     8:00-4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website: stjohns-vermillion.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 

Rectory Phone:  437-5652 
School Phone:  437-2644 

Masses 
Memorial Day Weekend—Labor Day 

Saturday  5:00 pm (Confessions at 4 pm) 
After Labor Day—January 1 

Sunday  10:00 am 
January 1—Memorial Day Weekend 

Sunday  10:00 am 
 
 
 

Weekdays Tuesday 6:30 pm  &  
   Wednesday 9 am/8 am (non-school days) 
 
 

Confessions  Tuesday 6:00-6:30 pm 

Miesville 

New Trier 

Hampton 

Vermillion 
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This weekend we experience the summer 
solstice, that is, the longest days of the year, 
when the earth is tilted in such a way that the 
sun appears to rise and set furthest to the 
north.  The days will start to grow shorter 
after this, until those days just before 
Christmas when the night is the longest and 
the sun rises and sets furthest to the south 
making for a much shorter arc through the sky.   Among 
pagans this is a big thing, and there are theories that places 
such as Stonehenge in England acted as a solar calendar in 
this way.   Catholics are not pagan, and we understand 
everything to be under God’s control.  But there are some 
ways such events of nature instruct our understanding of 
our relationship to God.   One such example is during this 
week when we celebrate the birth of John the Baptist.   John 
was six months older than Jesus (Luke 1), and we celebrate 
Jesus’ birthday on December 25, when the days are starting 
to get longer – more light in the world.  John’s birthday is 
celebrated on June 24th, when days are getting shorter.  
What did John say of himself in relationship to Jesus?  “He 
must increase while I decrease.”  (John 3:30). John 
understood his was role to point out Jesus, and that was his 
high point in life.  As a true disciple, he did his work, served 
his God, and did not ask for the glory to be his.  What we do 
should be to point to the light of the world, Jesus Christ.  
 

As part of GROW (the pastoral planning process each of 
our three parishes have been involved with) and even before 
then, we saw a need for Stewardship and Hospitality 
committees in each parish.   What would they do?  
 

A Stewardship committee would help develop a sense of 
stewardship in the daily life of a parish and its parishioners.  
How do we receive God’s gifts gratefully?  How do we 
develop our gifts?  How do we share them? How do we 
return them to God?  There are different areas of 
stewardship: stewardship of creation – how do we respect 
life, protect our land and environment, and advance the 
world through our labor?  Stewardship of vocation – how do 
we carry out God’s unique and individual role as a disciple?  
How do we know what God wants us to do?  Stewardship 
of the Church – we need to share our time, talent and 
treasure to fulfill the mission of the parish, diocese and 
universal Church.   What would this mean for outreach, a 
sister parish, addressing needs in the parish area?  A 
stewardship committee would likely meet four times a year 
to develop bulletin blurbs, perhaps plan how a ministry fair 
or workshop on financial planning or wills would be 
written (and perhaps include the parish for a fraction of the 
estate in planned giving.)    
 

A Hospitality Committee would try to create a greater 
awareness of hospitality among parish members.  How do 
we create a place where one can be most open to the Holy 
Spirit working in their lives?  Where do they feel most free 
to enter into the work of the parish, where they can become 

the best version of themselves, as Matthew Kelly would put 
it.  At one level this is greeting people as they come into 
church, and introducing yourself to someone you don’t 
know – making the person feel welcome, as a member, not 
feeling like an intruder.  It can also be, as we are doing in 
some places, a group that prepares cards to be sent to 
people, especially teenagers, on their birthday.  It is inviting 
people into leadership in the parish, listening to their ideas 
in our committees and planning sessions, being present to 
mourners at funerals, establishing mentor programs for new 
members or new families in schools, welcome dinners with 
the pastor.  Some of this happens naturally in our parishes, 
and some of it does not.  Sometimes we only get one shot at 
welcoming someone, so we need to be intentional about it.     
 

Vacation Bible School will be held at St. John the Baptist 
School this coming week.  
 

Thank you to Fr. Frank Fried who is covering the Saturday 
evening Mass in Vermillion for me this Saturday while I am 
with my siblings for part of the weekend.  Fr. Fried is 
recently retired, and a member of my priest support group.   
 

There will be some other times this summer when I will be 
away from the parish, such as from noon Tuesday until 
Thursday night this week, on a mini-vacation, with the 
youth on the Mission Trip from July 5-12, with my priest 
support group July 21-23, and perhaps a few days in the 
middle of a week in August.   In addition, as dean, I will be 
installing new pastors in our deanery.  This year that will 
mean installing Fr. David Hennen as pastor of St. Elizabeth 
Ann Seton in Hastings, and whoever will be assigned to the 
parishes in Miesville and Cannon Falls.  Please keep our 
neighboring parishes in prayer during this time of transition, 
saying good bye to one pastor and hello to another.   
 

A number of people have asked me how long I will be 
pastor here.  The answer is one never knows.  July 3 I 
complete five years as pastor.  My assignment letter said six 
years, extendable to up to twelve years.  Each year we are 
sent a survey as to what our hopes and plans are.  I’ve 
expressed that I would like to be here about a total of nine 
years – I think there are projects and programs to do to keep 
me busy and active for at least that long, and the parishes 
would be better set up for one priest to effectively 
administer them.  That would make me 62 years old, and I’d 
rather not be much older than that when I take on what I 
hope will be my final parish assignment.   If my health is 
good, I’d like to remain in full-time ministry until age 72, 
and then taper off. 



Find us on the web at www.stpiusvcf.org and 
connect with  Faith Formation and  

Youth Ministry on Facebook at 
St. Pius V Faith Formation & Youth Ministry. 

 

Father Ortega has been 
reassigned to Guardian Angels 
Parish in Chaska, MN beginning 
July 1, 2014.  There will be a 
farewell reception for him on 
Sunday, June 29th following the 
8:30am Mass in the lower level.  
Refreshments will be available.  
Everyone is welcome. 
 

Vacation Bible School is this 
Monday, June 23rd through 
Thursday, June 26th from  
5:30-8:00 pm in the lower level. 
 

Because of July 4th falling 
on a Friday, there will be no 
Eucharistic Adoration that 
day.  There will be Mass at 

8:00 am as usual.  Homebound 
ministers will take communion out 
Thursday, July 3. 
 

What is that phrase “many hands 
make light work”? That was true on 
Tuesday evening!  Thank you to all the 
people that came out to help at the 
Manthey’s home.  We boxed a truck load 
of clothing in half an hour!  They will be 
looking for us again in September for the 
coat drive.  It is such a good project for us 
to help with.   CindyMeyers 
 

The Youth Leadership Team 
(PULSE) will have their 
completed Pastoral Project on 
display on Sunday, June 29th. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Summer Devotional 
Opportunity:  Summer can be a 
time to enhance your spiritual life!  
True Devotion to Mary by St. Louis 
De Montfort is 33 days of getting 
to know our Blessed Mother 
better.  If you liked “33 Days To 
Morning Glory” – this group will 
go deeper!  Come and learn more 
on Tuesday, July 8th at 6:30 pm in 
the lower level at St. Pius V. 
 

Don’t forget to drop off your new 
or gently used clothing and items 
for the food drive and birthday 
boxes in the baskets at church 
entrances.  The Wednesday Youth 
Group (grades 6-12) will be 
collecting all during the summer 
months.  Thanks in advance for 
your generosity 
 

Youth entering 
grades 6-12 in the 
fall and their friends 
are invited to a day at 

Valleyfair  Wednesday, July 30.  
The cost is $31.75 which includes 
bus fare and Valleyfair ticket (rides 
and Soak City Waterpark).  The 
bus leaves St. Pius V at 9 am and 
returns at 7 pm. Form packets are 
available at church entrances or 
online (the link is on the 
homepage).  Please return forms 
and fee to the parish office by 
Wednesday, July 23, 2014.  This is 
a five parish youth event.  If you 
have questions, please contact 
Debbie Bauer at 507-263-4680 or 
email to spvff@frontier.com.  
 
 

The removal of old pews and 
installment of replacement pews 
has been an ongoing project this 
week.  Thank you to all of the 
volunteers who came to help. 
 
 

See community page for 
information on how you can help 
at the Cannon Valley Fair for the 
MCCL booth. 
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ST. PIUS V PARISH 
& COMMUNITY CALENDAR 

Saturday, June 21 
 6:00 am Parent pick-up at St. Pius V 
  For Lock-In 
 3:00 pm Confessions 
 4:00 pm Mass for St. Pius V Parish Family 
Sunday, June 22 
 8:30 am Mass for David Reger† 
Monday, June 23 
 5:30-8:00 pm Vacation Bible School 
Tuesday, June 24 
 8:00 am Mass for Jerome Judge† 
 5:30-8:00 pm Vacation Bible School 
Wednesday, June 25 
 5:30-8:00 pm Vacation Bible School 
Thursday, June 26 
 5:30-8:00 pm Vacation Bible School 
Friday, June 27 
 8:00 am Mass for Soul of Maria† 
 8:30 am—8:00 pm Eucharistic Adoration 
Saturday, June 28 
 3:00 pm Confessions 
 4:00 pm  Mass for St. Pius V Parish Family 
Sunday, June 29 
 8:30 am Mass for all St. Pius V  
  June Anniversaries 
  Farewell Reception for Fr. Ortega 
  following Mass 
 5:30-7:30 pm Mini golf at Gergen’s for  
  youth in grades 6-12 and their families 

Pre Baptism Formation classes will be 
held at St. Pius V the 3rd Tuesday of 
each month for both St. Pius V and  

St. Joseph. Please contact the parish 
office - parishsecretary@frontiernet.net 

if you want to schedule the class. 

SUNDAY STEWARDSHIP 
With gratitude for all you have given in either time, 

talent or treasure your parish community is grateful. 
 

June 14/15 
Envelopes & Plate ......................... .$3,647.95 
Youth Ministry ...................................$317.00 
                       Total ........................... $3,966.95 
 

Weekly budget .............................. $7,965.46 
 

Blessed Virgin Mary Grotto ............ $720.00 
Driveway ............................................ $500.00 

PARISH STAFF 
Pastor:  Fr. Fernando Ortega 
    507-263-2578  frortega@embarqmail.com 
Business Administrator:    Mickey Kimmes 
    507-263-2578  stpiusvcf@frontiernet.net 
Parish Office:  507-263-2578 
Parish Secretary:  parishsecretary@frontiernet.net 
Pre-Grade 10 Faith Formation Coordinator:   
Debbie Bauer  507-263-4680 spvff@frontier.com 
Associate for Youth Ministry:  Cindy Meyers 
   507-263-4800    stpiusvyouth@gmail.com 
Admin Assist/Webmaster:  Linda Rogers 
   507-263-4800  ffsecretary@frontiernet.net 
Music Director:  Sue Franke-Clark 
Building & Maintenance:  
 Shawn Carpenter  507-263-2578 
Prayer Network:  Rosemary Pirrung 
    507-263-5321 

The next First Wednesday for 
youth in grades 6-12 is on July 2nd. 

http://www.stpiusvcf.org/
mailto:spvff@frontier.com
mailto:parishsecretary@frontiernet.net
mailto:parishsecretary@frontiernet.net


Fr. Ortega has been reassigned to 
Guardian Angels Parish in Chaska, 
beginning July 1, 2014.  Join us for a 
farewell reception for him 
following the 6:00 pm Mass  
Saturday, June 28.  Refreshments 
will be available.  All welcome! 
 

Parish Council Meeting Tuesday, 
June 24 at 7:00 pm.  Finance 
Council Meeting at 6:30 pm. 
 
 
 
 

June 28, 2014 
Paul Nelson & Sara Otto 

 

July 4, 2014 
Matthew Poylio & Emily Kuzniar 

 
Miesville Mudhens 

Schedule 
 

June 22  2 pm @ Elko 
June 25  8 pm vs Mpls Angels 
June 27  8 pm vs Randolph 
June 29  2pm @ Cannon Falls 
July 2     8 pm vs Savage 
July 4     2 pm vs Red Wing 
               Wounded Warrior Project 
July 6     2 pm @ Hampton 
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LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Saturday, June 28 6:00 pm 
Lector Al Niebur 
Eucharistic Ministers  Sylvia Bauer, 
 Linda Kostroski, Wayne Kieffer 
Ushers  Mark & Marissa Fitzsimmons 
Servers  Alexa & Caleb Kimmes 
 

Sunday, June 29 8:00 am 
Ushers Rob Bestgen, Steve McNamara 
 

Sunday, June 29 10:30 am 
Lector  Kevin Weber 
Eucharistic Ministers Linda Daley, 
 Diane Illa, Dcn Kevin Downie 
Ushers  Dan Benson Family 
Servers  Tom & William Howell 

ST. JOSEPH 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, June 22 
 8:00 am   Extraordinary Form of the Mass 
  for Brian Blake Bjorngaard† 
 10:30 am Mass for Marie Lorenz† 
Monday, June 23 
Tuesday, June 24 
 6:30 pm Finance Council Meeting 
 7:00 pm Parish Council Meeting 
Wednesday, June 25 
 5:00 pm Mass for Tim & Kevin McDonald† 
Thursday, June 26 
 8:30 am Mass for Dcn. Robert Geisen† 
 9:00 am—6:00 pm Eucharistic Adoration  
Friday, June 27 
Saturday, June 28 
 10:00 am Wedding Ceremony of 
  Paul Nelson & Sara Otto 
 5:30 –5:45 pm Reconciliation 
 6:00 pm  Mass for Leo Leifeld† 
  Fr. Ortega farewell reception 
Sunday, June 29 
 8:00 am Extraordinary Form of the Mass 
     for the repose of the soul of Lorraine Matsch 
 10:30 am  Mass for Nick & Marcella Bauer† 

COLLECTION 
June 15, 2014 

Envelopes & Plate .......................... $2,089.63 
Electronic Contributions .............. $1,210.00 
 

Weekly Collection budget........... $4,327.00 
 
 

Thank you very much! 

PARISH STAFF 
Pastor:  Fr. Fernando Ortega  ext. 11 
                    frortega@embarqmail.com 
Business Administrator: Patti Brown 
 437-3526, ext. 10      stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
Faith Formation Director:  Cathy Roche 
     ext. 24  caroche@embarqmail.com 
Associate Youth Minister:  Norma Berens 
     ext. 16  noberens@embarqmail.com 
Music Director:   Heidi Mace          
                    hemace@embarqmail.com 
Buildings Maintenance:  Nick Ries 
Custodian:  Mike Otto 
Grounds Maintenance:  Steve Susag 
Cemeterian:  Rebecca Susag 

 
 
 
 

VBS—July 21-24 (9am-noon) 
Registration continues…still 
plenty of space available. Forms 
available in the parish hall and on 
website: www.stjosephmiesville.com 
 

Need one more Station Leader  
(high school-adult) for our  
Imagination/Craft Station and 
more Crew leaders grade 6 to adult.  
Can’t be there all week? Consider 
sharing a position with someone. 
For more info, contact Cathy at  
caroche@embarqmail.com or 
651-437-3526 Volunteer forms are 
available in the parish hall and 
website. 
 

VBS Volunteer Preview Party:   
Sunday, June 28: 6-8pm @ St.  
Joseph, parish hall. All VBS  
volunteers should attend to  
become familiar with this year’s 
theme. Join us for a light dinner 
and preVBS fun! 

 

Valleyfair trip July 
30!  for students 
grades 6-12.  
Permission forms can 

be found in the parish hall.  
Chaperones needed.  
 

Youth Ministry 
June 

25 - Summer Stretch 

mailto:caroche@embarqmail.com


 As this is written on Wednesday, 
much of the old heating system has 
been dismantled.  You will notice 
more legroom in your pews.   With 
the steam pipes removed, we can 
now get into the habit of putting 
the kneelers up as you leave 
church, to make entering and 
exiting the pews easier and safer.   
 

Birthday/Anniversary Book:  We 
now have a book in the back of the 
church for you to enter in 
birthdays, wedding anniversaries 
and death anniversaries.  Those 
names will be read as part of the 
intercessions as those dates come 
up.  Please write them in at least  
1-2 weeks ahead of time.  
 

Thank you to Angell’s 
Greenhouse for all the beautiful 
flowers in front of church and the 
planters in the grotto. 
 

We will stop Eucharistic 
Adoration on Mondays for a few 
weeks as the noise and work of 
putting in the new heating system 
will not be conducive to adoration.  

Congratulations to Joe & Carol 
Reinardy on their 50th wedding 
anniversary this week! 
 

Happy Harry’s Furniture in 
Farmington continues to offer 10% 
of your purchase to St. Mary’s for 
your furniture purchases. 
Our Lady of Fatima statue is 
available for anyone to take home 
or to a shut-in or nursing home for 
a period of time.  Just sign your 
name and put down when it will 
be returned.  Our Blessed Mother 
will bless you abundantly. 
 

City of New Trier needs election 
judges for the August primary and 
November election.  Contact 
Hannah, city clerk, at  
651-829-9070.  Compensation and 
lunch provided (and you do not 
need to be a citizen of New Trier). 
 

Summer vacation is here, check 
out our library of books and movies 
in the back of church.  If you have 
checked books or movies out, 
please remember to return them to 
share with others. 
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ST. MARY 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, June 22 
 8:00 am  Mass for Joe & Carol Reinardy 
  50th Wedding Anniversary 
Monday, June 23 
 7:30 am Mass for Leo Otto† 
  NO Eucharistic Adoration 
Tuesday, June 24 
Wednesday, June 25 
Thursday, June 26 
Friday, June 27 
 7:30 am Mass for Tri-Parish Community 
Saturday, June 28 
 9:00 am—9:30 am Reconciliation 
  Kickball Tourney 
Sunday, June 29 
 8:00 am  Mass for Helen Gergen† 
  Youth Mass & CHWC Sending Mass 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Sunday, June 22 8:00 am 
Lector Rita Feidt 
Eucharistic Ministers Bob Angell, 
 TJ Nordling, Laurie Otte, Gail Kimmes 
Ushers Mike Erickson, George & Jim Feidt 
Servers Grace & Dylan Reinardy, 
 Kaycie Beissel 
Gift Bearers Barb Meyers 
Rosary Leader Bob Reinardy 
 

Sunday, June 29 8:00 am 
YOUTH MASS 

Lector Youth 
Eucharistic Ministers Karen Reinardy, 
   George Feidt, Larry Hofmeister, Lenore Peine 
Ushers Youth 
Servers Nick & Sarah McGrath 
 Theresa Hofmeister 

PARISH STAFF 
Parish Office:   651-437-5546 
   Email:  stmarysnewtrier@centurylink.net 
Business Administrator:  Patti Brown 
Music Director:  Alan Reinardy 
Cemeterian:  Michelle Kimmes 

COLLECTION 
June 15 ............................................... $1,653.00 
Electronic Contributions ................ $165.00 
 

Weekly budget .............................. $2,500.00 
This week’s difference.................... -$682.00 
Budgeted year to date............... $125,000.00 
Collected year to date ................ $131,507.32 
Over year to date .......................... +$6,507.32 

Thank you very much! 



 We now have a book in the back 
of the church for you to enter in 
birthdays, wedding anniversaries 
and death anniversaries.  You will 
see a page for each day for several 
months ahead.  Please take a 
moment and write in any family 
birthdays, anniversaries and death 
anniversaries you would like 
remembered in the intercessions 
at Mass. 

 

Fun Fest is 
Sunday, August 24.  
There will be a 
Polka Mass with 
Big Ben and the 
Brians playing.  
(Look them up on 

YouTube.)  We have some great 
items for the live auction, including 
a basketball signed by Magic 
Johnson, and a color print of the 
top ten Twins of all time, signed by 
five of the eight living ones.  You 
will want that unique item on your 
wall.  None of those signing it had 
ever seen it before. 
 

Wanted:  We are in need of 
chairpersons for the following 
events at the FUN FEST. 
Live Auction, Country Store, Silent 
Auction and Kids Games.  Please 
call Rich & Loraine Neisen  
(437-6560) if you can help out. 
 

Fun Fest Raffle Ticket:  Anyone 
wanting to be on the Big Ticket for 
the Fun Fest Raffle, please contact 
Linda Smith at 651-437-5599. 
 
 

Thank You to Rich and Loraine 
Neisen for graciously agreeing it to 
chair the Fun Fest for one last year.  
If someone would like to co-chair 
this year and be the chair next 
year, please let Rich & Loraine 
know.  This IS their last year. 
 
 

Parish Office:  During the summer 
months of June-August, Rhonda 
Rother will not be in the office on 
Wednesdays. 

FEATURED ADVERTISER: 
River Country Cooperative 

River Country Cooperative is 
committed to providing you with 
essential elements to make your 
farming operation successful with 
various products and services. Feel 
free to contact a location near you 
to get additional information on 
what they have to offer from fuel, 
LP, feed, grain and agronomy 
services.  Check the back of the 
bulletin for area Co-ops and their 
phone numbers. 
 

Programmer & graphic persons 
needed:  The Cemetery committee 
needs a programmer who can 
occasionally tweak PHP code and 
MySQL. A graphic person is also 
needed to update cemetery plans 
using a provided Freehand 
application. Contact Al Gutierrez 
if interested:651-319-0069 
al@jonathanpress.com. 
 

Youth entering 
grades 6-12 in the 
fall and their friends 
are invited to a day at 

Valleyfair  Wednesday, July 30.  
The cost is $31.75 which includes 
bus fare and Valleyfair ticket (rides 
and Soak City Waterpark).  The 
bus leaves St. Pius V at 9 am and 
returns at 7 pm. Form packets are 
available at church entrances or 
online (the link is on the 
homepage).  Please return forms 
and fee to the St. Pius V—Cannon 
Falls parish office by Wednesday, 
July 23, 2014.  This is a five parish 
youth event.  If you have questions, 
please contact Debbie Bauer at  
507-263-4680 or email to 
spvff@frontier.com.  
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PARISH STAFF 
Parish Office:   651-437-9030 
Business Administrator:  Rhonda Rother 
   parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Cemeterian:  Rosie Giefer  651-437-9025 
Church Basement:  651-480-0088 

ST. MATHIAS 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, June 22 
 10:00 am  Mass for † Jack & Midge Weinzettel  
Monday, June 23 
Tuesday, June 24 
 8:30 am  Mass for †  Dean E. Johnson 
 9:00 am-7:00 pm   Eucharistic Adoration 
Wednesday, June 25 
Thursday, June 26 
Friday, June 27 
 8:30 am   Mass for  †   Joseph Schiller 
 9:00 – 9:30 am Reconciliation 
Saturday, June 28 
Sunday, June 29 
 10:00 am  Mass for  † Joseph C. Becker (A) 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Sunday, June 29 10:00 am 
Reader Yvonne Arendt 
Eucharistic Ministers Yvonne Arendt, 
 Katie Kiminski, Chris Heiman, 
 Peggy Thurmes 
Ushers Greg Endres, Jim Heiman 
Servers Anna & Teresa Kiminski 
Greeters Kiminski Family 

COLLECTION 
June 15, 2014 

Env & Plate ..................................... $2,920.00 
Weekly Budget ............................... $2,889.00 
Budget Year to Date .................. $150,228.00 
Collected Year to Date .............. $153,060.94 
Overage to date .............................. $2,832.94 
 

Thank you very much! 

Hampton Cardinals Schedule: 
 Sun., Jun 22 2 pm at Hampton 
 Sat., Jun 28 4 pm at Hastings 
 Sun., Jun 29 2 pm at Northfield 
 Fri. Jul 4 2 pm at Hampton 
 Sun. Jul 6 2pm at Hampton 

mailto:spvff@frontier.com


 You will soon see some repair 
work happening at our parish.  
This is from a hail storm last year, 
now finally settled.  Some work 
will be done on the roof over the 
gathering room, on the rectory 
roof, and a garage.  In addition 
there will be some work done 
inside and outside the convent, 
including putting a pitched roof 
over the small flat area on the 
south side of the convent, and the 
removal of the skylight in the 
chapel.  This should end water 
issues inside the convent.   
 

Please sign up to be greeters 
before Mass or to bring up gifts at 
offertory time.  Greeting: stand 
outside the door 15 minutes before 
Mass, and open the door for people 
entering, welcoming and greeting 
them.  If you don’t know them, 
introduce yourself.   Gifts: if you 
are signed up for that week, simply 
go to the back of the church during 
the collection to get the bread, 
wine and water.  Wait for the 
collection to be completed and 
consolidated into a basket, and 
bring them all forward. Thank you!    
 

Parish Office:  During the summer 
months of June-August, Rhonda 
Rother will not be in the office on 
Wednesdays. 
 

Reminder: Weekday Masses will 
be held in the chapel Tuesdays at 
6:30 pm and Wednesdays at 8 am. 
 

Sacrament of Marriage was 
celebrated by Brian Braun and 
Michelle Hess Saturday, June 14, 2014.  
We offer our congratulations and 
best wishes to Brian and Michelle. 
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PARISH STAFF 
School Principal:  Sr. Tresa Margret 
        651-437-2644 
        sjbprincipal@stjohns-vermillion.com 
Parish Office:  651-437-9030 
        parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Business Administrator:  Rhonda Rother 
Rel Ed Directors: Sr. Tresa Margret/Sr. Noel 
Music Director:  Patty Aslesen 
       paaslesen2@gmail.com 
Cemeterian:  Greg Ries & Rhonda Rother 

ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, June 22 
Monday, June 23 
Tuesday, June 24 
  NO Reconciliation & NO Mass 
Wednesday, June 25 
  8:00 am Mass for  † Math L. Siebenaler  
Thursday, June 26 
Friday, June 27 
Saturday, June 28 
 4:00 pm Reconciliation 
 5:00 pm Mass for  Special Intention 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Saturday, June 28  5:00 pm 
Lector Tony Kaiser 
Eucharistic Ministers Earl & Mary Wagner 
     Mary Holien, Dan Siebenaler, Cherie Frandrup 
Ushers Kyle & Sharee Hanson,  
 Don & Joe Kamen 
Servers Ben Kaiser, Hally Frandrup, John Braun 
Rosary Leader Linda Pohl 
Money Counters Tom & Linda Pohl, 
 Bob & Linda Myers 

COLLECTION 
June 14, 2014 

Envelopes & Plate .......................... $2,553.00 
 

Weekly Budget ............................... $3,706.00 
Budget Year to Date ................... $215,300.00 
Collected Year to Date ............. $243,498.60 
Overage to date ............................. $28,198.60 

 

PreK-Grade 6 
Molly Whinnery,  

Principal 
 

NEW for 2014-2015: St John the 
Baptist School-Vermillion is  
excited to announce new Extended 
Day and Everyday options for our 
preschool students. The (optional) 
afternoon preschool day will end at 
the same time as grade K-6th  
dismissal at 3:30pm for parent pick 
up and bus loading.  Please tell 
your friends! 
 

Youth Community Corner 
Brandy Wentzler  (507) 429-6434 

brandywent@gmail.com 
 

Youth Fellowship - grades 9-12 
Monday June 23- Join us for Island 
Bowling. The cost is $10 per  
person. Parent drivers will be 
needed. Call, text, email Brandy! 
 

Summer Stretch - Some of our 
youth and other Hastings youth are 
raising funds to donate to Feed my 
Starving Children. You can help by 
seeking out a car wash! On the 
morning of Wednesday June 25th 
there will be several student car 
washes at SEAS, St Phillips and 
possibly the Walgreens parking lot. 
 

5 parish Valleyfair trip -  
Wednesday July 30th for grades 6-
12 (bring a friend)! Talk to Brandy 
if you are interested in going as a 
student or chaperone. I will need 
an adult to lead our group - I will 
be with the Summer Stretch youth 
who will also be at Valleyfair. cost 
$31.75 space limited to 60 people. 

Church Cleaning: 
Families with last names beginning 
with L help clean the church during 
the month of June.  Come any time 
that suits your family.  See list in 
janitorial closet for areas to clean. 

Flat Father Stan - Are you and the family traveling this year? Well take Fa-
ther Stan with you! Take the picture of Flat Father Stan provided in last 
week's bulletin, color it, weatherize it, and pack him in your bags! Then, as 
you travel, be sure to take pics of Flat Father Stan and send them to brandy-
went@gmail.com- They will be shared on our youth Facebook page! And 
Brandy will be searching for a special someone to create a Summer scrapbook 
with all of our parish travelers' photos.  

SEE Page 10 for more news……. 

mailto:paaslesen2@gmail.com
mailto:brandywent@gmail.com
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Hampton is celebrating City Days 
this weekend, and on the 21st the 
Hampton Fire Department will 
host a burger feed and motorcycle 
ride for the benefit of the Firemen’s 
Relief Association.    
 

The Cannon Valley Fair will run 
from July 1-4 at the fairgrounds in 
Cannon Valley.  
 

Soon there will be an opportunity 
to give witness to the sanctity of 
life right here, right now! The 
Minnesota Citizens Concerned for 
Life (MCCL) booth at the Cannon 
Valley Fair presents the truth and 
beauty of life from the moment of 
conception.  We are looking for 
help in staffing the fair booth July 1 
to July 4, Tuesday through Friday. 
Most shifts are two hours.  Please 
call if you can give some time to 
promote a culture of life.  CHOOSE 
LIFE!  Call Helena Byrne 263-0533 
or Marge Krause 263-3106. If no 
answer, please leave a message. 
 

Mark your calendars for this 
year’s Archdiocesan Rural Life 
Sunday Celebration June 22nd 
hosted by the Parish of Immaculate 
Conception in Watertown and 
held at the Vernon and Elaine 
Rosckes Farm.  Beginning at 1:30 
pm, it includes the Eucharistic 
Liturgy of the Sunday, polka style 
music, and a creation blessing with 
Bishop Cozzens presiding.  
Following, there will be family-fun 
activities including bars and 
refreshments. Join the parishioners 
from the Parish of Immaculate 
Conception and others from 
throughout the Archdiocese to 
pray, remember, and celebrate all 
the good things God has given us in 
our rural way of life. All are 
welcome! For a map and directions, 
please refer to the posted flyer on 
the bulletin board, go online to 
www.archspm.org. 

August Silent Retreat, Thursday 
August 7 - Sunday August 10, 2014 
Silent Retreats at Franciscan 
Retreats and Spirituality Center are 
gaining popularity. During Silent 
Retreats we ask retreatants to 
refrain from talking to anyone 
except their confessor or spiritual 
director. We start the silence after 
the night prayer on Thursday and 
end the silence after the last 
conference on the last day of the 
retreat. Includes conferences on our 
yearly theme; Peace be With You... 
All Will be Well. Ample free time for 
reflection, prayer, journaling, hiking 
or rest.  All our retreats feature meals 
skillfully prepared on site by our chef 
Judy, often featuring locally grown or 
sourced items. 
The Conventual Friars of Our Lady 
of Consolation Province are your 
hosts at Franciscan Retreats and 
Spirituality Center. The peace and 
natural beauty of our facility 
nestled in sixty acres of woods, 
priarie grass and a pond beckons 
you from the cares of daily life to a 
place of quiet reflection. 
Please call 952-447-2182 to register, 
or at www.franciscanretreats.net/ 
secretary@franciscanretreats.net. 
 

Catholics across the nation are 
being encouraged by the United 
States Catholic Bishops to pray for 
rebuilding a culture favorable to life 
and marriage and for increased 
protections of religious liberty. 
Cathedral of Saint Paul, June 28 at  
7 pm. Archbishop John C. 
Nienstedt, presider. Questions call 
the Office of Marriage, Family and 
life 651-291-4488. 

Please join us for a special 
production of the play “Lolek” 
Before he was pope. A reflection on 
the life of St. John Paul II written 
and produced by Jeremey Stanbary 
hosted by Timothy Drake who will 
discuss the virtues of saints who 
have stood strong in spite of 
religious persecution. The event is 
FREE but registration is required. 
July 2, 7:00-9:00 pm DeLaSalle 
High School, Minneapolis.  To 
register go to www.archspm.org 
Questions? Call the office of 
Marriage, Family and Life  
651-291-4488 
 

Saturday, August 16 
9:00 am - 2:30 pm 

Young Catholic men and women, ages 12-
17, are invited to these one-day events to 
deepen their faith and better discern God’s 
calling in their life.  
Vocation Day for Young Men 
St. John Vianney Seminary 
2110 Selby Ave. 
St. Paul, MN 55105 
 

Daughter of God: Retreat for 
Young Women: 
Saint Paul Seminary 
2260 Summit Ave. 
St. Paul, MN, 55105 
Free of charge. Lunch will be 
provided. Register today at 
events.archspm.org/
TTVocationsDay2014 . For more 
information, go to “Events” at 
archspm.org. 

http://www.archspm.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001QJ0v1i3YpDWOibekeL-aoyFfQcPGPzWEo7-9IiokebOfyr5IRrDRt6T541sPKFXwSsnwXspx9zCnG3BZ_rxhiargUO-hW3K1l95J9OM5UmgGNCHjTYVESyRZ4zYiS3p15c20E-BeyEV4CCFcwMR_-KmxufU4UIG7MRiYJonIhA8GWLKDuMkHxnkKEYgM1Oj_q_8PizkiuNY33U_bXUVfryNFyQiul8EdnFAo
mailto:secretary@franciscanretreats.net
http://www.archspm.org


READINGS FOR THE WEEK JUNE 23, 2014 
 

Monday 2 Kgs 17:5-8, 13-15a, 18/Mt 7:1-5 
TuesdayVigil: Jer 1:4-10/1 Pt 1:8-12/Lk 1:5-17 Day: Is 49:1-6/Acts 13:22-26/Lk 1:57-66, 80 
Wednesday 2 Kgs 22:8-13; 23:1-3/Mt 7:15-20 
Thursday 2 Kgs 24:8-17/Mt 7:21-29 
Friday Dt 7:6-11/1 Jn 4:7-16/Mt 11:25-30 
Saturday Lam 2:2, 10-14, 18-19/Lk 2:41-51 
Sunday Vigil: Acts 3:1-10/Gal 1:11-20/Jn 21:15-19 
 Day: Acts 12:1-11/2 Tm 4:6-8, 17-18/Mt 16:13-19 
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St. John the Baptist Parish 
Vermillion 

 

Work will be done in plaster repair 
and painting in the sanctuary area 
(altar area) between June 30 and 
July 4.  We are also deciding 
whether to do additional painting 
and repair work on the plaster and 
painting on the east and west walls 
of the church in some or all of the 
arches throughout the church.   
The budget for next year was 
approved by the parish council at 
our meeting Tuesday night.  It 
shows a small deficit, but we hope 
to make that up, as we did this 
year.   We have also decided to 
create an agency fund for the 
school, administered by the 
Catholic Community Foundation.  
We will use the money from the 
grant given by a non-parishioner 
last year, which you matched with  

 

donations last fall, along with three 
small CDs that were designated for 
the school.  This will total 
something just over $50,000.  An 
agency fund is like an endowment, 
but the parish retains control over 
the money, able to take the 
principal out at any time.  Because 
of this, it is invested quite 
conservatively and will grow more 
slowly.  We can review this in a few 
years, and if we are comfortable 
with not needing the money in the 
foreseeable future, create an 
endowment to serve the school 
even better.   In the meantime, this 
will mean we need a bit less of the 
parish operating funds for the 
school.  Each year 4% of the fund 
will be withdrawn, and any 
additional earnings will augment 
the fund.  It is a small start to 
something that will help ensure the 
future of the school.   

PLEASE PRAY FOR 
Jennifer Geiger, Martin 
Kummer, Mary Anne 
Hennen-Kummer, Dorothy 
Stoffel, Cheryl Gutierrez, 

Karen Banaszewski, Katie Gogola, 
Kristin Fox, Vi Schlichting, Jim Kruse 
Mary Beissel, Becky Hofmeister 
 

If you know someone that would appreciate 
prayers for their health and wellness, please call 
me at the office. -Patti 

St. Pius ~ Cannon Falls         St. Joseph’s ~ Miesville 
St. Mary’s ~ New Trier         St. Mathias ~ Hampton 

St. John the Baptist ~ Vermillion 
 

New Parishioners:  Please contact the parish office to register. 
Sacrament of Marriage:  Arrangements should be made at least six  
                                                months in advance. 
Infant Baptism:  Please contact the parish office near the time of birth or  
                   adoption to arrange for this special event and for pre-baptismal 
                  parental instruction. 
Hospital Patients:  Please contact the parish office when you are admitted  
                                      to a hospital. 

Please submit bulletin announcements to your Parish Secretary by 10:00 am Tuesday. 

 

KNIGHTS  
   CORNER… 
 

The local council of the 
Knights of Columbus 
have elected their  

officers for the next year.  The 
Grand Knight will be Tom Leifeld, 
and the Deputy Grand Knight will 
be Joe Nauer.  Congratulations, 
and thank you gentlemen!  

The Peter's 
Pence  
Collection 
unites us in 
solidarity 
with the 
Holy Father 
and his 
works of  
charity to 
those in 

need. In his address of March 20, 
2013, Pope Francis spoke of our 
responsibility before the world and 
creation. "There is much that we 
can do to benefit the poor, the 
needy, and those who suffer; and to 
favor justice, promote reconcilia-
tion, and build peace," he said. 
Your contributions to the Peter's 
Pence Collection allow the Holy 
Father to support victims of war, 
natural disasters, and others most 
in need of assistance. Join Pope 
Francis and be a witness of charity 
in the world. 



Our Summer Stretch program will be holding a  
fundraising car wash in Hastings Wednesday, 
 June 25. There will be two locations:  
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Church parking lot 
 & Walgreens parking lot at the intersection 
of HWY 55 & HWY 61. The car wash will run 
from 9:30am-11:30am and all proceeds 
will benefit Feed My Starving  Children.  
Please drive by & support them if you 
are available. 

Our Summer Stretch program will be holding a  
fundraising car wash in Hastings Wednesday, 
 June 25. There will be two locations:  
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Church parking lot 
 & Walgreens parking lot at the intersection 
of HWY 55 & HWY 61. The car wash will run 
from 9:30am-11:30am and all proceeds 
will benefit Feed My Starving  Children.  
Please drive by & support them if you 
are available. 






